
 
 
 
The Arcadia Board of Education met in special session on June 13, 2018 at 7:30 a.m. 
with Mr. Allshouse, Mr. George, Mr. Metcalfe and Ms. Metzger answering present. 
 
Mr. Boes entered the meeting. 
 
Presentation by RCM on Phase 1-A of the building project. 
 
The superintendent’s recommendation to approve the peer review contract with Schultz 
Squared Architects LLC was withdrawn. 
 
Motion by George, seconded by Allshouse to approve the classroom design without a 
storm shelter.  Roll call: George, yes; Allshouse, yes; Boes, no; Metcalfe, no; Metzger, 
no. Motion failed. 
 
Motion by George, seconded by Metzger to enter into executive session at 8:46 a.m. to  
discuss details relative to the security arrangements and emergency response protocols 
for the board of education.  Roll call: George, yes; Metzger, yes; Allshouse, yes; Boes, 
yes; Metcalfe, yes. Motion approved. 
 
Motion by Allshouse seconded by George, to adjourn at 9:17 a.m. Roll call:  All yes. 
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